
Dear Ward Member 

Welcome to the latest edition of the newsletter. We would like to give you an update about crime and  
policing information in the area. Safer Neighbourhood Team’s are working with residents and key  
members of the public, namely the Ward Panel in order to set three priorities, which we will focus our  
efforts on in order to reduce crime and anti-social behaviour in the area.  

Priorities  

Priorities are set by Ward Panel members and are supported by the SNT based on the information 

about criminal activity across the ward, as well as crime and anti-social behaviour statistics and 

trends. Our current priorities are: 

 

 

 

 

The Street safe website allows anyone to report areas where they do not feel safe. Report an 

unsafe area to this website http://www.police.uk/streetsafe  

Kenley 

 Motor Vehicle Offences 

 Theft: Shoplifting  

 Violence Against a Person  

Purley and Woodcote 

 Motor Vehicle Offences 

 Burglary 

 Violence Against a Person  

At the start of this month, our efforts have 
been focused on ensuring the safety of      
students as they return to school. Our daily 
foot patrols during the mornings and      
afternoons have significantly decreased    
robberies, especially in the Purley area.  

Purley and Woodcote, Kenley and Purley 
Oaks and Riddlesdown officers have attended 
Purley Festival where we had a great time 
and opportunity to engage with local         
residents.  

Please do let us know if you are planning any 
community events and would like us to 
attend we will be happy to take every        
possible opportunity. 

Throughout The month we were highly      
visible in Kenley Common and Aerodrome 
mainly for engagement but also to prevent 
ASB. 

Let us know where else would you like to see 
us.  



ASB in Kenley SNT 

We have received reports of  
anti-social behaviour in and 

around Bourne Park.                  
In response, we are conducting 
regular foot patrols and mobile 

patrols to address this issue. 
Our operations will continue 

until we see concrete improve-
ments. We expect everyone to 
show consideration for others 

when organizing their daily    
activities. Furthermore, driving 
motor vehicles in green spaces 
is strictly illegal, and individuals 

caught doing so will be held   
accountable. 

Shoplifting 

We have been collaborating with our 
Licensing Team to address the issue 

of shoplifting. This problem has      
significantly impacted businesses in 
Purley and the CO-OP in Kenley. Our 
efforts have led to the seizure of sto-

len goods from off-license corner 
shops. It's important to note that 

buying or receiving stolen goods is 
an offence, and individuals engaging 
in this activity risk critical conviction. 

Further to the above, we have made 
few arrests of a regular offenders 

from CO-OP.  



If you would like to receive the monthly update and get the latest statistics 

and information, please email the team and ask to be on our mailing list. 

Crime Prevention Advice  

Business Burglary: - https://www.met.police.uk/cp/crime-prevention/keeping-business-safe-from-crime/keep-burglars-out-business/  

Vehicle Crime: - https://www.met.police.uk/cp/crime-prevention/keeping-vehicles-safe/vehicle-safe-and-sound/  

Shed and Outbuilding security:- https://www.met.police.uk/cp/crime-prevention/protect-home-crime/secure-shed-garage/ 

Report a Crime : - https://www.met.police.uk/ro/report/ocr/af/how-to-report-a-crime/ 

Kenley Contact Point 

Community session:  
 
Old Lodge Lane Community HUB  
2nd November  
7th December  
Time:1000-1100. 
 
Ward Panel Meeting: 

Our Ward Panel Meeting is due in October 2024.  

At OldLodgeLane Baptist Church,  

Community HUB 

Contact Details 

Email:  SNMailbox.KenleySNT@met.police.uk           

Twitter : @MPSKenley  

You can follow us on NextDoor.co.uk 

Purley Contact Point 

 
Ward Panel Meeting: 

Purley Fire Station  

November 14th 1900-2100 hrs 

Contact Details 

Email:  SNMailbox.Purleyandwoodcote@met.police.uk           

Twitter : @MPSPurleyandwoodcote  

You can follow us on NextDoor.co.uk 




